

RAMS 1st of April 2025, Club Meeting Minutes

Meeting Started @ 7:00pm with twenty members present, Quorum requirement met with 14 members present. Adjourned 7:32pm (32 minutes).

New Members: None

Club Recognition: Message from President Howard Bass:

Butch Pendergrass and Chris Baker---- Big Thank you for taking on the Ditch Project.

Happy April 2025 Birthday to the following Pilots!

Cartmel	Derwin	Amsden	John
Lumb	Fred	Ellsworth	Raym
Rector	Lane	Baker	Chris
Handy	Keith	Tillotson	David

Means Ken

Prior Meeting Minutes: Unanimously Approved, David Hansen motion, Ken Kayser second.

Treasurer Report:

Unanimously Approved, Rod Stauffer, Richard Watson, approve & second.

Old Business:

Final cost of **Ditch Project - \$ 5,665.44**

New Business:

Open Discussion about Electricity installed at our club field.

Howard provided 2 different estimates and communicated.

"(1) would be the path I think looks the best, which is approximately 1460 ft (estimate on that would be \$ 20530.04 minus a \$ 3000.00 credit you get, total then of

\$17530.04"

"(2) would be approximately 2000 ft (estimate on that would be \$ 25601.41 minus a \$ 3000.00 credit you get, total then of \$ 22601.41"

"These are fairly close estimates, subject to change some depending on exact footage and daily price change on materials."

David Johnson/Surry Yadkin EMC

A club vote was initiated. It was voted to take 10,000.00 out of our club funds and place into a separate fund to start saving for electric power installation.

John Titus Motion, John Welcome, second; 100% Unanimously approved by all 20 members present.

- 3. John Welcome explained to the club one of his vendors gave him a 5cylinder motor to raffle off to help us raise money for our club. The funds raised will go into the eclectic power fund from this raffle money. The Jet Event and our Warbird Event should put us over the top to pay for electricity for our club.
- 4. "I'm asking all, if possible, please come out and support our events, if any way possible", Howard stated.

.<u>Adjournment:</u> Motion to close our April 2025 Meeting --- 1. Chris Baker 2. James Miller Unanimously approved 7:32pm.

50/50 Drawing: There was a 50/50 drawing held with a total of \$100 donated to the Club by David Tillotson. David was the winner!

Respectfully, Submitted Mike Holbrook, 4/4/2025.

